
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 18 July 2011 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors Bettie Gilliatt and Sarah Rao 
11/44  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:  that Councillor Hilary Davies be elected Chairman for the 
                      forthcoming year 

11/45  ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:  that the election of Deputy Chairman be deferred until the next

                       meeting of the Parish Council
11/46  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors David Brodie and Anne Stockdale and CW&C Councillors Stuart and Margaret Parker
11/47  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
RESOLVED:  that consideration of filling the Casual Vacancy be deferred to the                       

                       next meeting of the Parish Council

11/48  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 9 May 2011 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
11/49  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1)  Landscaping to Surrounds of Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported that the contractor had done some preliminary clearing of the site and was waiting for the weedkiller to take full effect before proceeding further.
2)  Electronic Consultation on Planning Applications – the Clerk reported that the pilot scheme was in train and, apparently, had thrown up some problems that the authority was looking into.
3)  Former Councillor Edward Kirk – the Clerk confirmed that he had replied to Councillor Kirk’s letter of resignation thanking him for the valuable work he had done for Littleton over many years of service.
4)  Litter Warden – the Clerk reported that the Litter Warden had commenced her duties in the parish.  He had clarified that CW&C offered relevant employees a jab against Hepatitis B but it was up to them whether they had it.  He suggested that the Parish Council follow suit and this was agreed. 
11/50  84 TARVIN ROAD – FORMER LITTLE CHEF PREMISES
The Clerk reported on correspondence received from Councillor Parker and Mr Ken Williams regarding the preparations for the appeal to the granting of the premises licence to be held on 18 August 2011.   Councillor Bettie Gilliatt was able to give some insights into the operation of licensing regulations and the Clerk reported on the advice gleaned from CALC in relation to licensing and planning applications.
11/51 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)  11/01204/FUL – 16 Tarvin Road, Littleton – Single Storey Rear Extension – it was noted that permission had been granted for this proposed development.
Things seemed to be abnormally quiet on the planning front and the Clerk was concerned that perhaps the authority had discontinued informing Parish Councils of decisions etc.  He would look into this.
Action:  Clerk to contact CW&C.

11/52   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council making particular reference to the Internal Audit that had been completed satisfactorily and that the External Audit was currently in process.  The only comment made by the Auditor was for the PC to review their Risk Assessment.

RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
Action:  Clerk to present Risk Assessment to next meeting of the Parish Council

11/53   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary - June and July less tax        



236.80
2)  HMRC PAYE April – July





118.40
3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        28.50
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – July  
                              

  30.00  
5)  JDH Bus Services – Internal Audit Fee



  75.00
6)  Barclays Bank – Storage fee Dec, March, June


    3.00
11/54  INCOME
RESOLVED:  that the following income be received:-
1)  CW&C – Grant for works to Cross


                       66.88
2)  E Kirk – Rent for Parish Field  





360.00

3)  War Stock Dividend






  15.78

11/55  CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £28.88
11/56   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Various Members Briefing reports
Update on Electronic Planning Consultation

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Association of Local Councils – NL 138 & 139 and notice of AGM
Responses from Jackie Weaver and Linda Davenport on Planning v Licensing

Mr Ken Williams – various updates on former Little Chef premises

Councillor Stuart Parker – Licensing Procedures
11/57  REPRESENTATION ON OUTSIDE BODIES
RESOLVED:  that consideration of representation on the Police Forum be 

                      deferred until the next meeting of the Parish Council
11/58  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed that the next meeting of the Parish Council will 

                       be held on Monday 5 September 2011

11/59  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Parish Plan – Councillor Rao asked why Littleton had not created a Parish Plan and the background to this was explained – up until now there had been no will in the Parish to work on a plan.

2)  Notice Boards – it was agreed that the Parish Council website address and a list of members should be posted.

Action:  Clerk to arrange

3)  Twinning Association:  Councillor Gilliatt reported on the activities of the twinning association, referring to the possibility of a grant to cover the teaching of French at Barrow school.

4)  King George VI Playing Fields – the Clerk reported on the behalf of Councillor Brodie that there were currently discussions in train regarding the lease of the field. 
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